
Vail Mountaineer Hockey Club 
March 9, 2021 
 
 
Fellow Members, 
 
I’m writing to recommend Kristi Hill and John Michael Liles for a second term on the Vail 
Mountaineers Hockey Club Board of Directors. They have both served the club well in 
their first terms - and that experience will be extremely valuable to our club as we look 
to expand our programming with the Huskies and the WCHL.  
 
Kristi is a well rounded Hockey Mom, with sons in the Huskies Hockey Program, Bantam 
and Squirt programs. She understands the challenges that come with every level of 
hockey. Before being on the Board, she served as a Team Manager for several years, and 
she has been the club Registrar for many years as well.  
 
John Michael Liles hardly needs a recommendation, but here is mine anyways. John had 
an incredible hockey career at Michigan State, Olympics, World Championships, and 836 
games in the NHL for Colorado, Toronto, Carolina and Boston. He is often seen on the 
ice with our players and coaches, he is currently our club Treasurer, and leads Colorado 
Avalanche Grow the Game program. 
 
Please join me in re-electing these two outstanding people to serve another term on our 
Board of Directors.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
Kevin Sharkey 
Board of Directors, Secretary 
Vail Mountaineers Hockey Club 
eaglesharkey@yahoo.com 


